
With just over a week of 

school under our belt, I wanted 

to thank you for entrusting us 

with your children.  On behalf 

of the entire North High School 

Community I can assure you 

that this is not a responsibility 

we take lightly.   

High School is a very exciting 

time for our students, as it af-

fords them the opportunity to 

take part in diverse academic, 

social and extracurricular ac-

tivities.  This has certainly been 

the case once again this fall, as 

I have personally witnessed 

countless athletic teams, clubs, 

and various extracurricular 

groups anxiously preparing for 

their upcoming seasons and 

endeavors.  

Relatedly, here are just a few 

updates and announcements 

from the summer of 2016: 

We had no sooner let students 

out for the summer and our 

varsity baseball team won the 

district title with an 8-4 victory 

over Francis Howell North. 

The very next day our Girls 

4x800 meter team of Tori 

Nesslage,  Hannah McNiff, 

Jocelyn Quiles and Amanda 

Bello broke our school record 

and qualified for the State 

Meet. 

Panther baseball players 

Travis Dames, Dylan Elledge, 

Jeff Huser and Connor 

Zangriles were named to the 

All-GAC Central First Team. 

Our baseball team’s head 

coach, Steve Siebert, was 

named as the GAC Central 

"Coach of the Year."  

Our PrideLine announced that 

they would also be sponsoring 

the FZN ShimmerZ Dance 

Team, an inclusive dance team 

featuring a number of our 

special needs students. 

Matt Espey (Class of 2008) 

was inducted to the GAC Hall 

of Fame. 

Matt Urbeck was honored at 

the O'Fallon City Council 

meeting for his STEM Student 

of the Year Award.  

Anna Durnin and Rachel Pud-

lowski were named to the All-

GAC Central 1st Team Soccer 

Team, as well as named to the 

All Region team. 

Lyle Simpson, Kyle Saake, and 

Sydney Elsenraat were named 

to the top Jazz Band out of 4 

at the UMSL Jazz Camp. 

Dillon Tripamer completed the 

Missouri Leadership Seminar.  

Our FCCLA hosted their first 

ever Kickstart Kitchen Camp 

for children in our district. 

Our Varsity Cheerleaders won 

the Top Banana Award at 

team camp. 

Mr. Buddy Entwistle studied in 

London, England as part of the 

doctoral program that he will 

complete this December. 

Our Varsity football team 

found time to volunteer to 

work for the City of O’Fallon. 

Austen King was selected 1st 

team All Conference, 1st team 

All State & nominated for All 

American in lacrosse. 

Mrs. Theresa Nigus was recog-

nized as the Maryville Univer-

sity Educator of the Year.  

Izzy Blevins was selected as a 

finalist for a scholarship to 

HOBY International.  

Kristen Keene was the recipient 

of the Girl Scout Silver award  

Joe Cassidy (Class of 2017) 

along with some of the area’s 

best and brightest high school 

students from the St. Louis ar-

ea, graduated from the Stu-

dents and Teachers as Re-

search Scientists (STARS) pro-

gram housed at the University 

of Missouri–St. Louis.  

Alex Babel was elected as 

mayor of his city at Missouri 

Boys State (his city would go 

on to be named Model City of 

the Week). 

Our Varsity football team won 

the Columbia I-70 Shootout 

with a 20-19 victory over 

Kearney in the championship.  

Zach Brunkhorst represented 

FZN at the International Thes-

pian Festival. 

Grace Bartlett and Natalie 

Irlmeier represented FZN at 

Missouri Girls State. 

Mrs. Hallie Moon, Ms. Ashlee 

Vaughn and Mrs. Rachel Brow-

dy facilitated a successful trip 

to Europe for a number of our 

students. 

Lyle Simpson was named to the 

St. Louis Symphony Youth Or-

chestra.  

The Panther Pride Marching 

Band performed the National 
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Labor Day  
(No School) 

September 5 

Hall of Fame 
Induction     
Ceremony 

September 23 

5:00 p.m. 

Homecoming 
Game 

September 23 

7:00 p.m. 

Homecoming 
Dance 

September 24   

7-10:00 p.m. 

End of First 
Quarter 

October 14 

FAFSA      
Workshop 

October 19        

7:00 p.m. 

Choir Concert October 20  
7:00 p.m. 

Mr. FZN 
 

October 27 
7:00 p.m. 

Fall Break (No 
School) 

October 28 

Winter Athletic 
Practices Begin 
(Basketball/
Wrestling) 

October 31 

Winter Athletic 
Practice Begin 
(Girls Swim-
ming) 

November 7 

Teachers Meet-
ings (No 
School) 

November 8 

  

Important Upcoming Dates 



ment play at the University of 

Missouri Team Camp. 

Rosandra Fierro became a 

member of the National Soci-

ety of High School Scholars 

(NSHSS).  

Zach Brunkhorst and Natalie 

Irlmeier attend the Missouri 

Thespians All State camp.  

15 FZN students were named 

as AP Scholars with Honor.  

This is granted to students who 

receive an average score of 

at least 3.25 on all AP Exams 

taken, and scores of 3 or high-

er on four or more of these 

exams.  This group included: 

Alex Babel, Haley Bauer, 

Danielle Beckmann, Joseph 

Cassidy, Chloe Donald, Erica 

Drown, Rowan Fink, Ashley 

Foley, Quentin Lee, Kyle Mor-

ris, Stacey Pollock, Ashley 

Schmid, Laura Sigmund, Ally-

Tomson and Kayla Yuede.  

7 more FZN students were 

named as AP Scholars with 

Distinction.  This is granted to 

students who receive an aver-

age score of at least 3.5 on 

all AP Exams taken, and 

scores of 3 or higher on five 

or more of these exams.  This 

group included: Jacob Ederer, 

Malcolm Holtz, Ben Kramer, 

Hannah LaChance, Yushin Lee, 

Cassie Pieper and Justin Wil-

liams.    

We also had two students,  

Ben Kramer and Yushin Lee, 

named as National AP Schol-

ars.  This is granted to students 

who receive an average score 

of at least 4 on all AP Exams 

taken, and scores of 4 or high-

er on eight or more of these 

exams.  

Finally, our Varsity Prideline 

dance team received the most 

improved UDA team award, 

Superior Ribbon Count, Excel-

lent Home Routine and quali-

fied for NATIONALS in Orlan-

do, FL!  

AND ALL OF THIS HAPPENED 

IN ONLY, APPROXIMATELY, 

11 WEEKS!   

This summer also found us 

making a significant change to 

our administrative team at 

FZN.  The loss of Dr. Jeri 

LaBrot, who left to become the 

principal of Frontier Middle 

School in the Wentzville 

School District, was offset by 

our securing of Mr. Andrew 

Spiegel to fill her post.  Mr. 

Spiegel has previously served 

as Science teacher at Fort 

Zumwalt West High School, 

where he also coached swim-

ming and baseball.   

While much of this information 

may be new to many of you, 

it can all be ascertained in a 

more timely manner by fol-

lowing me on Twitter 

@fznprincipal .   

In conclusion, while I am cer-

tain that this year will once 

again be challenging and 

exciting at the same time, 

please know that we will re-

main steadfast in our commit-

ment to help all of our stu-

dents achieve to their maxi-

mum capabilities.  Please do 

not ever hesitate to contact my 

office with any questions or 

concerns you may encounter.  I 

wish you and your child noth-

ing but the best for our up-

coming school year. 

 Sincerely,  

       Joe Sutton    

  Principal  

The ordinary, everyday things that 
families do together can help build 

and sustain strong relationships with 
teenagers. These tips might help 
you and your family: 
* Regular family meals are a great 

chance for everyone to chat about 
their day, or about interesting stuff 
that’s going on or coming up. If you 
encourage everyone to have a say, 
no-one will feel they’re being put 

on the spot to talk.  
* Try setting aside time for fun 
family outings – you could all take 
turns choosing activities. A relaxing 

holiday or weekend away together 
as a family can also build togeth-
erness.  
* One-on-one time with your child 
gives you the chance to stay con-

nected and enjoy each other’s 
company. It can also be a chance 
to share thoughts and feelings. If 
you can, try to find opportunities 
for each parent to have this time 

with your child. 
Celebrate your child’s accomplish-
ments, share their disappointments, 
and show interest in their hobbies. 

You don’t have to make a big deal 
of this – sometimes it’s just a matter 
of showing up to watch your child 
play sport or music, or giving them 
a lift to extracurricular activities. 
* Family routines and rituals can 
help you and your child set aside 
regular dates and special times. 
For example, you might have a 

movie night together, a favorite 
meal or cooking session on a par-
ticular night, a family games after-
noon or an evening walk together. 
* Agreed household responsibili-

ties give kids of all ages the sense 
that they’re making an important 
contribution to family life. These 
could be things like chores, shop-

ping or helping older or younger 
members of the family. 
* Limits and consequences give 
teenagers a sense of security, struc-
ture and predictability. Agreed-

on rules help your child know what 
standards apply in your family, 
and what will happen if she pushes 
the boundaries. 

* Have family meetings to solve 
problems. These give everyone a 
chance to be heard and help work 
out a solution that everyone is part 
of. 

Anthem prior to the July 1st 

Cardinal game and also 

marched in the O'Fallon Herit-

age and Freedom Fest Pa-

rade. 

Mrs. Theresa Nigus and her 

daughter, North High Alum 

April Nigus, performed in 

“Hairspray!” 

The FZN Jazz Band was invit-

ed to perform at the Jazz 

Education Network conference 

in New Orleans, Jan. 4-7, 

2017.  

11 North High Seniors to be 

(Haley Bauer, Cora Bessel-

man, Joseph Cassidy, Isabelle 

Fricano, Adrianna Jordan, 

Christen Leah, Nathan Os-

wald, Rory Sharkey, Melanie 

Spence, Emma Sutton and 

Leanna Zelle)  have already 

earned Bright Flight Status

(Students achieving this status 

have earned a 31 or higher 

on their ACT). 

Cade Brister was named at 

KSDK Channel 5’s Fantastic 

Athlete of the Week. 

Brandon Winkelmann won an 

art contest sponsored by 

DEA360 and had his winning 

entry displayed as a bill-

board at WB 70 & Mid Rivers 

Mall Dr.  He was also fea-

tured on a story done by 

KSDK Channel 5. 

Our first ever Panther Elite 

members were recognized 

from the Class of 2016: Jon 

Banowetz, Caitlyn Delaney, 

Cam Fullerton, Lyn Pollard, 

Gwen Pudlowski, Noelle Starr, 

Ally Tomson and Blake Wilson.  

Students must have earned 6 

Varsity letters in their high 

school career and maintained, 

at least, a 3.0 GPA. 

Our JV volleyball team took 

2nd and Varsity team brought 

home 4th overall in tourna-
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without permission. This includes 

going to their car, out for lunch, 

etc. Should a student violate the 
closed campus policy, he/she may 

be disciplined for truancy and may 

lose their parking privileges.  
Please help us protect the integrity 

of this policy by not allowing your 

child to sign out for frivolous rea-

sons. 

Free/Reduced Lunch Statement 

The Fort Zumwalt School District 

participates in the National School 
Lunch Program and the School 

Breakfast Program. Children from 

families whose current income has 
either temporarily or permanently 

fallen below certain federal guide-

lines can qualify for free and re-
duced price meals. The identity  of 

qualified children is completely 

confidential and the district goes to 
great lengths to keep these children 

anonymous from their peers. 

Parents should consider taking 

advantage of this valuable program 
should their current financial cir-

cumstances warrant participation. 

Applications are available in the 

main office. 

North High Parking Lot 

Automobiles parked by students on 

Fort Zumwalt School District proper-
ty are subject to inspection by author-

ized school personnel. If reasonable 

suspicion warrants, school officials 
will conduct a search of the vehicle to 

ensure student safety. 

Students face disciplinary action for 

driving to school without permission.  
Students may lose parking privileges 

for late arrivals, truancies, and/or 

tardies.  

The Fort Zumwalt North High 

School webpage contains a wealth of 

information for parents and students 

alike. 

You can follow the links for addi-

tional information regarding these 

topics: 

 School News 

 Bell Schedule 

 Our School Community 

 Our Community 

 Our Report Card 

 Policies & Guidelines 

 Activities & Sports 

 Academic Support 

 A+ Tutoring 

 Attendance 

 Clinic 

 Guidance & Crisis Counselors 

 Lewis & Clark Career Center 

 Library 

 Parking 

 Transportation 

 Grad Night Committee 

 Booster Club  

 Attendance 

 Daily Announcements 

 Newsletters 

 Flyer Policy 

 Facilities Usage 

 Volunteer Opportunities 

 

And more... 

 
Finally, for all of the most up-to-date 

news regarding the “Goings-On” at 

Zumwalt North, check out   
http://www.oneschoolstreet.com . 

Student Lockers 

Students are assigned a locker, 

however, the lockers are the prop-

erty of Fort Zumwalt School Dis-
trict and are subject to inspection 

by authorized school personnel at 

any time.  From time to time, law 
enforcement officers will bring in 

dogs to sniff out narcotics near 

student lockers and in personal 
belongings.  If a dog alerts officers 

to a student’s locker or personal 

belongings, that student’s items 
will be searched to ensure student 

safety.  Students are responsible 

for the locker they are assigned 
and its contents. Students are ex-

pected to use the lockers assigned 
to them and are responsible for 

damage to that locker.  

North High is a Closed Campus 

Students are not allowed to leave 

the building during the school day 

Some Important Items to Note 

Check Us Out on the Web at 
http://nhs.fz.k12.mo.us/     
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NOTICE OF NONDISCRIMINATION 

Applicants for admission or em-

ployment, students, parents of 

elementary and secondary school 

students, employees, sources of 

referral and applicants for employ-

ment, and all professional organiza-

tions that have entered into agree-

ments with the Fort Zumwalt 

School District are hereby notified 

that the School District does not 

discriminate on the basis of race, 

color, national origin, sex, age, or 

disability in admission or access to, 

or treatment or employment in, its 

programs and activities.  In addi-

tion, the School District provides 

equal access to the Boy Scouts of 

America and other designated 

youth groups. Information on addi-

tional prohibited behavior is out-

lined in Board of Education Policy 

AC. 

 Any person having inquiries con-

cerning the Fort Zumwalt School 

District’s compliance with the laws 

and regulations implementing Title 

VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 

(Title VI), Title IX of the Educa-

tion Amendments of 1972 (Title 

IX), the Age Discrimination Act, 

Section 504 of the Rehabilitation 

Act of 1973 (Section 504), Title II 

of the Americans with Disabilities 

Act of 1990 (ADA) or the Boy 

Scouts of America Equal Access 

Act, is directed to the respective 

Compliance Coordinator listed 

below, who oversees the School 

District’s efforts to comply with the 

laws and regulations implementing 

the laws and regulations cited 

above. 

 The Fort Zumwalt School District 

has established grievance proce-

dures for persons unable to resolve 

problems arising under the statutes 

above.  The School District’s Com-

pliance Coordinator will provide 

information regarding those proce-

dures upon request. 

 Any person who is unable to re-

solve a problem or grievance aris-

ing under any of the laws and regu-

lations cited above may also con-

tact the Office for Civil Rights: 

One Petticoat Lane, 1010 Walnut 

Street, Suite 320 

Kansas City, MO 64106 

Telephone: (816) 268-0550  

Facsimile: (816) 268-0559 

Email: OCR.KansasCity@ed.gov 

COMPLIANCE COORDINATORS 

Jeremy Moore, Assistant       

Superintendent for Student Services 

Compliance Coordinator for   

Student Complaints 

555 E. Terra Lane, OôFallon,  

Missouri 

636-272-6620 

Dr. Jackie Floyd, Assistant     

Superintendent for Personnel 

Compliance Coordinator for Staff 

Complaints 

555 E. Terra Lane, OôFallon,  

Missouri 

636-272-6620 

Dr. Henry St. Pierre, Assistant 

Superintendent for Special Services 

Compliance Coordinator for 504 

Complaints 

555 E. Terra Lane, OôFallon,  

Missouri 

636-272-6620 

  



CRISIS MANAGEMENT 

GUIDE 

All staff members have received 

a copy of our building’s Crisis 

Management Guide and have 

been trained regarding its imple-

mentation.  A copy is posted in 

every classroom and procedures 

will be drilled with the entire 

student body in the near future 

and throughout the year.  You 

can feel confident that we, in 

conjunction with local police 

and security consultants, have 

developed a comprehensive plan 

to prevent and react to most 

foreseeable crises.  

DISCLAIMER STATEMENT 

Fort Zumwalt North High 

School proudly sponsors a varie-

ty of student activities/athletics 

that encourage participation in 

the extracurricular areas.  Some 

of the club activities available to 

students are not affiliated with 

our District.  These clubs are 

independently run and do not 

operate under the policies or  

control of Fort Zumwalt.  The 

coaches/sponsors for these clubs 

are not employed by the school 

district and activities, schedules 

and games are planned separate 

from the district calendar.  Any 

questions concerning the opera-

tion or management of these 

activities should be directed to 

the coach/sponsor or, if availa-

ble, the regional organization. 

SEXUAL HARASSMENT 

This school is committed to 

maintaining an environment for 

its students that is free from 

sexual harassment.  Sexual har-

assment is prohibited and is 

defined as unwelcome or inap-

propriate verbal or physical con-

duct of a sexual nature, imposed 

on the basis of sex, by an em-

ployee of the school or fellow 

student.  If a student believes he 

or she is being sexually har-

assed, the student should bring 

the concern to the attention of a 

principal.  The principal will 

fully investigate the concern and 

will notify the student and his/

her parents of the result of the 

investigation.  If the investiga-

tion substantiates the sexual 

harassment has occurred, the 

district will take appropriate 

disciplinary action against the 

offender.  There will be no retal-

iation against or adverse treat-

ment of any student who uses 

the complaint procedure to re-

solve a concern. 

The A+ Schools Program provides 

opportunities for students to at-

tend community colleges and 

state-funded vocational/technical 

schools with tuition benefits.  This 

program is an excellent insurance 

program for students to guaran-

tee affordable college education 

if they meet the high school A+ 

requirements: 

 2.5 cumulative GPA at 

graduation 

 95 percent cumulative at-

tendance at graduation 

 Complete 50 district-

approved volunteer tutoring 

hours 

 Maintain good citizenship 

 Be enrolled in an A+ school 

for three years immediately 

prior to graduation 

Moreover, students must score 

Proficient or higher on the Alge-

bra I End of Course Test.  (A stu-

dent has until they start communi-

ty college to demonstrate profi-

ciency.) 

We encourage freshmen to enroll 

so they will be aware of the re-

quirements; however, they cannot 

tutor until they are sophomores. 

Seniors MUST enroll in the A+ 

program no later than September 

14th.  Before tutoring/mentoring, 

students must attend one training 

session. The tutor training date for 

the fall is scheduled for August 

25th, (an early release day) 

at 1:00pm in the auditorium.   In 

addition, we will offer train-

ings on December 8th at 

1:00pm and  April 

27th. at 1:00pm.   

All students received a student 

guideline packet on the third day 

of school.  They also attended a 

presentation in the auditorium 

pertaining to school discipline.  

Please ask your son or daughter 

to see their copy of our disci-

pline guidelines established by 

the Board of Education.  Please 

discuss this information with 

them and emphasize behavioral 

expectations.  At North High 

this year we have made decreas-

ing tardies, overall student 

attendance and increasing 

respect and courtesy, pr ior i-

ties.  Your help in raising stu-

dent awareness in these areas 

would be greatly appreciated.  

We will also be closely monitor-

ing student driving to ensure that 

all safety and parking regula-

tions are being followed.  Stu-

dents chronically late to school 

or disobeying other parking 

regulations will face loss of driv-

ing privileges.  We are commit-

ted to providing a safe and or-

derly learning environment for 

the students and staff of North 

High. 

 

More Miscellaneous News and Information  

A+ Information 
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FORT ZUMWALT / FORT 
ZUMWALT NORTH HIGH SCHOOL 

HALL OF FAME  

We are extremely excited to announce 
that we will be holding our 8th Annual 
Fort Zumwalt / Fort Zumwalt North 
High School Hall of Fame Induction 
Ceremony in conjunction with our 
forthcoming Homecoming weekend.  
Our inductees were carefully selected 
for this honor after an exhaustive 
process by our selection committee.  The 
purpose of the Fort Zumwalt/Fort 
Zumwalt North High Hall of Fame is to 
acknowledge and honor graduates who 
have demonstrated exceptional 
personal, community, or professional 
achievements, thereby honoring their 
alma mater.  It is our hope that these 
nominees, as well as those from previous 
years and those to follow, will serve as 
an inspiration for our students in the 
years and generations to come. 
 
Individual plaques of each of our 
inductees will be permanently displayed 
in the òHall of Fameó located in the 
hallway outside our main office.  The 
plaques will serve as constant, visual, 
positive examples for all students as 
they strive to master the rigors of 
academia, social/emotional growth and 
character development.   
 
The induction ceremony will be held on 
Friday, September 23rd, at 5:00 p.m. in 
our auditorium and will be open to the 
public.  Our inductees will then be 
recognized prior to our Homecoming 
football game at 7:00 p.m..   
 
What follows are the names of this 
yearõs four inductees:   
 
Brenda Wenger Lettera  

 Class of 1983 

 

Thomas Morse    

 Class of 1986   

 

Dr. Bryan Painter                           

 Class of 1988   

 

Markus Bauman                           

 Class of 1989   
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63366, Phone (636) 240-2072.  

Within approximately 10 working 

days of the appeal being filed a 

written response to the appeal will 

be provided. 

LEVEL IV:  Any Level III deci-

sion may be appealed to the Board 

of Education at 555 E. Terra 

Lane, O’Fallon, MO  63366, and 

will be placed as a closed session 

hearing at the next scheduled 

Board meeting.  Within 30 work-

ing days of the hearing the board 

will render a decision and take 

necessary actions for non-

discrimination compliance. 

Nothing in policy ACA prohibits 

a complaint from being filed with 

the Office of Civil Rights, 8930 

Ward Parkway, Suite 2037, Kan-

sas City, MO  64114, Phone (816) 

268-0550 

Student dress and grooming 

should be neat, clean and in 

good taste, so that each student 

may share in promoting a posi-

tive, healthy and safe atmos-

phere within the school district.  

Student dress and grooming will 

be the responsibility of the indi-

vidual and parents/guardian, 

within the following guidelines: 

1.  Dress and grooming will be 

clean and in keeping with health, 

sanitary and safety requirements. 

2.  All students must wear shoes, 

boots or other types of footwear. 

(house shoes/slippers are not 

allowed) 

3.  Items of clothing or jewelry 

associated with a controlled 

substance are not permitted. 

4.  Dress and grooming will not 

disrupt the teaching/learning 

process or cause undue attention 

to an individual student. 

5.  Class activities that present a 

concern for student safety may 

require the student to adjust hair 

and/or clothing during the class 

period, in the interest of main-

taining safety standards. 

6.  Students shall not wear the 

following: 

a. hats, bandannas, shower caps, 

or other non-therapeutic head-

gear inside the school building; 

b. low cut muscle shirts/halter 

tops/midriffs/spaghetti 

straps/backless or racer back 

apparel/sagging pants/short 

shorts/skirts above mid-thigh 

(undergarments cannot be ex-

posed including boxers and bra 

straps); 

c. clothing/stickers/ insigni-

as/colors/visible tattoos that 

indicate membership in, affilia-

tion with, or support of any gang 

or similar organization associat-

ed with violence, drugs, intimi-

dation or other criminal activity 

(including rebel flags and swas-

tikas); 

d. clothing which promotes 

drugs, alcohol, tobacco, and/or 

its products; 

e. clothing with sexually sugges-

tive messages, messages that 

promote the occult, or messages 

of vulgar nature; 

f. clothing with holes above 

mid-thigh, in inappropriate plac-

es, or exposing undergarments; 

g. jewelry and chains that may 

be used as a weapon including 

wallet chains that are 3 inches or 

longer or that present a safety 

concern. 

7.  All high school students must 

carry their ID badges at all times 

and present them immediately 

and respectfully upon request 

from any staff member.  Staff 

will request to view ID badges 

when determining or verifying a 

student’s name. 

8.  Additional dress regulations 

may be imposed upon students 

participating in certain extracur-

ricular activities. 

 

When in the judgment of the 

principal, a student’s appearance 

or mode of dress disrupts the 

educational process, or consti-

tutes a threat of safety, the stu-

dent may be required to make 

modifications. 

 

PROCEDURES FOR FILING A 

COMPLAINT ARE: 

LEVEL I: Any complaint should 

be filed with the Building Princi-

pal or the most immediate super-

visor.  An investigation should be 

completed within approximately 

five (5) working days. 

LEVEL II : Any Level I decision 

may be appealed to the Assistant 

Superintendent of Student Person-

nel Services at 555 E. Terra Lane, 

O’Fallon, MO  63366, Phone 

(636) 240-2072, Ext. 18321.  

Within approximately five work-

ing days of an appeal being filed a 

written response to the appeal will 

be provided. 

LEVEL III:  Any Level II deci-

sion may be appealed to the Su-

perintendent of Schools at 555 E. 

Terra Lane, O’Fallon, MO  

The Fort Zumwalt Board of Edu-

cation declares a policy against 

and prohibits racial harassment. 

Policy ACA prohibits any oral, 

written, graphic or physical con-

duct related to an individual’s 

race, color or national origin so as 

to interfere with or limit his/her 

ability to participate in or benefit 

from programs. Examples of this 

conduct can include, but are not 

limited to, racial name calling, 

graffiti, cartoons of a negative 

demeanor, racially motivated 

harassing, threatening or intimi-

dating comments, and physical 

acts of aggression.  Allegations of 

racial harassment should be re-

ported to the most immediate 

administrator or the Title VI coor-

dinator, Assistant Superintendent 

of Student Personnel Services.   

 

Racial Harassment Statement 

Student Appearance  
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ASSESSMENT PROGRAM    
The district will use assessments as one 

indication of the success and quality of the 

district’s education program. Further, the 

Board recognizes its obligation to provide 
for and administer assessments as required 

by law. The Board directs the 

superintendent or designee to create 

procedures governing assessments 

consistent with law and Board policy.  

In cooperation with the administration and 

instructional staff, the Board will 

regularly review student performance data 

and use this information to evaluate the 

effectiveness of the district’s instructional 

programs, making adjustments as 

necessary.  

 

The district will comply with all 

assessment requirements for students with 

disabilities mandated by federal and state 

law, including the Individuals with 

Disabilities Education Act (IDEA).  

 

In order to achieve the purposes of the 

student assessment program, the district 
requires all enrolled students to participate 

in all applicable aspects of the assessment 

program.  

 

District Assessment Plan  
The superintendent or designee shall 

ensure that the district has a written 

assessment plan that shall test competency 

in the subject areas of English, reading, 

language arts, science, mathematics, 

social studies and civics, as required by 

law.  

The purposes of the districtwide 

assessment plan are to facilitate and 

provide information for the following:  

1. Student Achievement - To produce 

information about relative student 

achievement so that parents/guardians, 

students, and teachers can monitor 

academic progress.  

 
2. Student Guidance - To serve as a tool 

implementing the district’s student 

guidance program.  

 

3. Instructional Change - To provide data 

which will assist in the preparation of 

recommendations for instructional 

program changes to:  

 

  a. Help teachers with instructional 

decisions, plans and changes regarding 

classroom objectives and program 

implementation;  

  b. Help the professional staff formulate 

and recommend instructional policy; and  

  c. Help the Board of Education adopt 

instructional policies.  

 

4. School and District Assessment - To 

provide indicators of the progress of the 

district and individual schools toward 
established goals.  

 

5. Accreditation – To ensure the district 

maintains accreditation. 
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 Suspected drug or alco-

hol use or distribution 

 Bullying 

Please be advised that routine 

school questions should be 

directed to the appropriate 

school personnel during the 

regularly scheduled school 

day. 

Please utilize Safeline for the 

reporting of vital information 

only.  Abuse of this line or 

report of inappropriate infor-

mation will result in discipli-

nary action. 

The Safeline is monitored by 

a district Crisis Counselor 

between the hours of 7:00am 

and 6:00pm and may be uti-

lized by anyone needing to 

share urgent information.  

Voicemail will receive calls 

and calls will be returned 

when warranted. 

 

Safeline Phone Number 

314-941-0331 

 

Whenever possible the school 

district will post school clos-

ings on our website at 

www.fz.k12.mo.us.  In the 

event of severe weather, the 

district may choose to use a 

late arrival snow schedule, 

dismiss the students early 

from school or cancel school 

for the day.  For those patrons 

unable to access the Internet, 

local television and radio sta-

tions will also be contacted to 

provide this information.   

Radio  

KMOX 1120 AM                   

Television  

KTVI Channel  2                

KMOV Channel  4               

KSDK Channel  5 

Finally, we will utilize our 

School Messenger system to 

reach out to our families 

through both e-mail and 

phones.   Please be sure that 

your contact information is 

current in our database so you 

can receive the School Mes-

senger call in these situations.  

The Fort Zumwalt School 

District provides a Safeline to 

assist our families and stu-

dents in reporting the follow-

ing: 

 Situations involving the 

safety of students or staff 

 Threats of violence 

 Sexual Harassment 

 Abuse (physical or sexu-

al) 

 Crisis situations such as 

death or health issues 

Safeline 

Snow Schedule, Early Dismissal, and School Closings  
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Video Taping Procedures 

for the Classroom 
 
The Fort Zumwalt School District 

will allow the use of video taping in 

the classroom to improve teaching 

technique, monitoring classroom 

behavior, and improving student 

discipline.   

 

The following guidelines are in 

place: 

 A teacher wishing to videotape 

their classroom for any purpose 

shall receive prior permission 

from the building principal. 

 All video files used for the 

purpose of video taping in the 

classroom shall be the property 

of the Ft. Zumwalt School 

District and shall be kept on the 

premises of the school 

building.  All equipment and 

tapes shall be provided by the 

district.   

 All video files used in the 

videotaping program will be 

kept no longer than five days 

except in those special cases 

where it is necessary to 

substantiate evidence of a 

disciplinary matter. 

 Videos made by student 

teachers are allowed for the 

purpose of educational learning 

for student teachers who are 

part of a university program 

requiring videotaping. In such 

cases, the videos will be used 

only for the purpose of 

educational growth of the 

student teacher.  All 

videotaping of classes that 

involve students on the video, 

must have parent permission 

prior to videotaping.  Videos 

may not be displayed on any 

social media or shared with 

anyone other than the school or 

university personnel.   

 If discipline action is taken 

based on videotape, it should 

be done within a five-day 

period. 

 Any recording made as part of 

video monitoring for discipline 

improvement shall include an 

entire class period.  No editing 

should occur prior to review 

conducted by the teacher and 

the building principal.   
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Grad Night 2017 

The parents’ committee  for 

the 2017 Fort Zumwalt 

North Graduating Class will 

be sponsoring North’s annu-

al chemical-free all night 

graduation party. This lock-

in is scheduled for May 

27th and will be hosted 

right here at FZN.  The pri-

mary goal of this party is to 

provide an alternative to 

the typical drinking celebra-

tions.  We will soon be 

seeking help from the par-

ents of our entire student 

body.  Plans include games, 

music, food, door prizes and 

much more.  A party of this 

magnitude needs the sup-

port of everyone.  Please 

be on the lookout for future 

announcements and help us 

make this year’s “Grad 

Night” the best ever! 

Food Prepared at Home for School Activities  

GUIDELINES FOR THE 

USE OF FOOD PRE-
PARED 

IN THE HOME FOR 

SCHOOL ACTIVITIES 

Parents should be advised 

that the district prohibits 

the sale and consumption of 

home-prepared foods at 

parties, fundraising events 

or district functions due to 

the potential health risk 

posed to students. If you 

have questions or concerns, 

please contact your child’s 

principal at (636) 272-4447. 



In order to graduate from Fort Zumwalt North High School a student must complete 24 units of credit 

in a program that is cooperatively planned by the student, parents/guardians, and the school to meet 

the needs of the student.  The same number of credits are required for exceptional students.  Because 

of the individual needs of these students, alternative educational experiences outlined in the IEP and 

received in a special education program may be applied toward certification of the successful comple-

tion of the requirements.                    

Minimum Requirements:    College Preparatory Certificate 

English       4   units   English   4 units            

Math       3   units   Math                             4 units 

Science   3 units             Science     3   units 

Social Studies  3 units             Social Studies     3   units 

Health     ½  unit   Fine Arts                      1 unit       

Fine Arts                       1   unit   Practical Arts                1 unit 

Personal Finance      ½  units   Health/PE   1 ½ units      

Practical Arts      1   unit   Core Electives     3 units             

Phys. Ed.                      1   unit   Electives   4 units         

Electives                       7   units   Personal Finance          ½ unit         

   24   units      25 units                                              

 Progress reports are sent out the fifth week of each quarter. 

 Parent-teacher conferences are recommended. 

 Report cards are sent at the conclusion of each quarter. 

 Semester grade calculation – units of credit are earned by averaging quarter grades with the final exam.  Finals are 

not to exceed 20% of the semester grade. 

 The cum laude system will be used for recognizing academic excellence at graduation. 

 Cum laude system GPA standards after 8 semesters: 

   Gold Medallion  = 4.2 and above = Suma Cum laude 

 Silver Medallion = 4.0 – 4.19 = Magna Cum laude 

 Bronze Medallion = 3.80 – 3.99 = Cum laude 

  

 Grade scale: 100 – 90. . . . . A 

  89 – 80. . . . . B 

  79 – 70. . . . . C 

  69 – 60. . . . . D 

  59 – below. . F 

 Class rank will be reported on final transcripts only. 

Grading 

Graduation Requirements  
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math and special education. Par-

ticipants are guaranteed a job in 

the district upon graduation. For 

more information please contact 

our guidance office.  

trict. We are very excited about 

our “Grow Your Own Teacher 

Program.” This program provides 

college tuition for Zumwalt grad-

uates who plan on going into 

high needs teaching areas such as 

The Fort Zumwalt Education 

Foundation is a tax-exempt or-

ganization established to fund 

educational programs and pro-

jects, which are not in the budg-

etary guidelines of a school dis-

The Fort Zumwalt Education Foundation  

Please be mindful of our district’s  

“Parent Portal.”   This program will 

allow you to view your child’s schedule, 

academic progress and attendance infor-

mation via the Internet.  This can be 

accessed when it is convenient to you: 24 

hours a day, 7 days a week.  If you have 

already signed up, you are active for this 

year, if you have not, you may retrieve a 

registration form from our Attendance 

Office on our campus.  (You will need a 

driver’s license or photo ID.)    

Once the form is complete, just return it 

to the Attendance Office so they may 

have you activated.  You will then re-

ceive an e-mail containing the parent 

portal web address and your login infor-

mation.   

If you should have questions concerning 

the Parent Portal call us at (636) 272-

4447.   

Parent Portal 

As required by Federal Law, the Fort 

Zumwalt School District will release 

the names, addresses and telephone 

numbers of students to all eligible 

agencies, including but not limited 

to, military recruiters and institutions 

of higher education that request the 

information.  Parents/Guardians or 

emancipated students may request 

that this information not be released 

by contacting the guidance office at 

school. 

Just a Reminder 

Insurance Information 

Parents can purchase additional 

insurance protection for accidents 

that may occur while students are 

away from school, at home, during 

the weekends and vacation periods, 

including the summer months.  For 

information regarding this optional 

coverage, call the Lawrence E. 

Smith & Associates Insurance Agen-

cy at 1-800-325-1350, or e-mail a 

request for information 

to lucyw@lesmith.net. 



Welcome back Panthers! For 

those of you I haven’t met, I 

would like to introduce myself: 

My name is Becky Taylor, and I 

am the Crisis Counselor at NHS. 

I am thrilled for the new school 

year and look forward to serving 

you and your student(s).  

 

My role as the Crisis Counselor 

is dynamic because it allows me 

to work with students, parents, 

staff, and outside agencies in an 

overall effort to support the so-

cial and emotional needs of stu-

dents and families. The begin-

ning of the school year can be a 

difficult transition for many of 

us, which is why we want to 

encourage students and parents to 

reach out in times of need. A 

collaborative relationship be-

tween the home and school em-

powers students to maximize 

their potential and achieve suc-

cess. 

 

At NHS we strive to provide as 

many support services as possible 

for our students and their fami-

lies. NHS has recently received 

some very generous donations, 

which includes school supplies 

and food. NHS has developed 

‘Panther Pantry’ in order to assist 

families in need of food. Typical-

ly we send home a backpack 

filled with food towards the end 

of the school week in order to 

provide nourishment to families 

over the weekend. If you are 

interested in donating to one of 

these programs or if you are in-

terested in participating in the 

backpack program please contact 

me at (636)542-7015 or 

at rebeccataylor@fz.k12.mo.us 

 

In addition, I wanted each of you 

to know about some important 

dates and events on the horizon: 

September 5-9: Suicide Preven-

tion Week 

October 19: Bullying Prevention 

Day/Unity Day 

October 24-28: Red Ribbon 

Week 

 

Finally, listed below are some 

helpful resources that provide 

intervention and support should 

your child be in crisis, and in 

need of immediate assistance. 

Questions regarding these re-

sources can be directed to Becky 

Taylor (Crisis Counselor). 

 

United Way: 24 hour referral line 

for services of all kinds, dial 2-1-

1 

 

Behavioral Health Response 

(BHR): BHR provides behavioral 

health intervention services in-

cluding a 24 hour crisis response 

line, (314)469-6644 

 

Kids Under Twenty-One 

(KUTO): KUTO provides suicide 

prevention and intervention ser-

vices, 888-644-5886 

 

St. Charles County Youth Con-

nection Helpline: 636-642-0642 

 

Runaway/Troubled Youth Na-

tional Hotline: 800-621-4000 

 

A Note from Our Crisis Counselor: Mrs. Becky Taylor 
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2016-2017 Seven-Period Schedule  

A number of years ago, the 

Fort Zumwalt School District 

began a 7-period schedule at 

all high schools. This sched-

ule will once again be in ef-

fect for the 2014-2015 school 

year.  Each school day will 

begin at 7:25 a.m. and dis-

miss at 2:25 p.m. with the 

exception of Thursdays dur-

ing 5-day weeks. On these 

Thursdays school will dis-

miss at either 11:55 a.m. or 

12:55 p.m. On page 9 of this 

newsletter you will find a 

calendar that identifies each 

day by color. The seven-

period schedule consists of 

four types of daily schedules.  

A-Days begin at 7:25 a.m. 

and dismiss at 2:25 p.m. each 

day during partial weeks and 

on Monday, Tuesday, and 

Friday during 5-day weeks. 

Students will attend hours 1 

through 7. A-Days are coded 

in yellow on the attached 

calendar.  (See page 9)  

B-Days begin at 7:25 a.m. 

and dismiss at 2:25 p.m. each 

Wednesday of 5-day weeks. 

Students will attend hours 1, 

3, 5, and 7 and meet for a 

blocked period of time (95 

minutes) in these classes. B-

Days are coded in green on 

the attached calendar.  

C-Days begin at 7:25 a.m. 

and dismiss at 12:55 p.m. on 

Thursdays of 5-day weeks. 

Students will attend hours 2, 

4, and 6 and meet for a 

blocked period of time (95 

minutes) in these classes. 

Teachers will be engaged in 

professional development 

work following the dismissal 

of students until 2:25 p.m. C-

Days are coded in blue on the 

attached calendar.  

D-Days begin at 7:25 a.m. 

and dismiss at 11:55 a.m. on 

Thursdays of 5-day weeks. 

Students will attend hours 2, 

4, and 6 and meet for a 

blocked period of time (75 

minutes) in these classes. 

Teachers will be engaged in 

professional development 

work following the dismissal 

of students until 2:25 p.m. D-

Days are coded in orange on 

the attached calendar.  

If school is dismissed due to 

inclement weather, the sched-

ule for the remainder of that 

week will revert to the A-Day 

schedule. Please use the color 

coded calendar on page 9 of 

this newsletter for daily 

schedules.  

  New Students to Fort 

Zumwalt North High: 
 

The opportunity to have a new 

start and have a new experience 

doesn’t happen often and can be 

very exciting.  Starting a new 

school can be very exciting for 

some and for others it can be a 

nightmare that exposes our 

smallest insecurities.  Fort 

Zumwalt North has been grow-

ing over the years and many of 

its students have moved into the 

area sometime in their school 

career.  This allows for our stu-

dent population to be quite di-

verse in many ways and always 

open for more to be added.  Eve-

ryone who comes to us adds an 

important ingredient that creates 

the overall flavor of the 

“Panther” community.  We hope 

your child, either new or old to 

North High, will get involved as 

much as possible with the vari-

ous sports teams, clubs and or-

ganizations.   

 

Sometimes, for one reason or 

another, it is difficult for some to 

adjust to a new environment and 

make friends.  Feeling comforta-

ble in a new and strange environ-

ment takes some time to get used 

to and in no way assumed to be 

easy.  Imagine taking everything 

that is familiar to you (school, 

friends, home, job, boy/

girlfriend, family) and starting 

over.  Some welcome the oppor-

tunity, others dread the challenge 

of change; causing much anxie-

ty. 

 

If your child is experiencing 

difficulty in adjusting to changes 

from a recent move, let the coun-

selors know so we may have the 

opportunity to provide some 

assistance before the bad feel-

ings become overwhelming.  

Contact me by calling 

636.272.4447  Ext:  17015 or by 

email  

rebeccataylor@fz.k12.mo.us to 

share your concerns.  

 

Sometimes the issues are greater 

than what can be addressed at 

school and I will assist you if a 

referral to a community resource 

is necessary. 

 



The Fort Zumwalt School District will not routinely screen for scoliosis.  Parents may 

request screening for their child.  Parents should contact our school nurse, Cathy 

Krestel, to arrange for this screening. 

————————————————————————————————— 

As a reminder, picture retakes will be held September 19th from 7:30 a.m.—12:00 

p.m. in our library.  

————————————————————————————————————————–-——–— 

Finally, what follows is an open letter from our North High Booster Club: 

Welcome back Panther Parents!  We sincerely hope everyone had an enjoyable summer and 

that you are ready to kick off a great year!  It is the goal of the Booster Club to partner with 

Coaches, Leaders, Teachers, Clubs, Activities, Athletes and Students to help provide ALL clubs 

at FZN with the resources they need-above and beyond district budget allowances-to keep FZN 

competitive, up-to-date and excelling in all of their endeavors. We do this through Spirit 

Wear and Concession sales and we need your help!  If you can work a microwave, know your 

candy and can add (either in your head or on a calculator)ñyou are what we are looking 

for!!!!! 

Sign up with a friend and make the time that much more fun!!!!  Contact us via e-mail: 

FZNBooster@yahoo.com, follow us on twitter: fznboosters, or find us on Facebook: fznbooster 

club 

We will be using Sign Up Genius for scheduling.  All we need is your email address so we can 

add you to the list.  Additionally, Booster Club also has a link on the FZN web site where you 

will find the date of our next meeting, announcements and our spirit wear order  

Join the funéémeet other parentsé..and help us raise money for the school!  Just 1 or 2 

nights a semester would make a huge difference in what we can offer our students!!!  Your sup-

port of the Fort Zumwalt Booster Club, athletics and activities is greatly appreciated! 

Follow us! Find us!  

Twitter: @FZNboosters    Facebook: fznbooster club Email: fznbooster@yahoo.com 

Kim Stuppy (President)  

Jan Pulowski (Vice President)  

Leah Heiligestein (Treasurer)   

Jennifer Housel/Star Seeger (Secretary) 

1230 Tom Ginnever 

O’Fallon, MO 63366  

(636) 272-4447 

www.fz.k12.mo.us  

Building Principal: 

Joe Sutton 

Assistant Principals: 

Buddy Entwistle   A - Fi 

Andrew Spiegel  Fl- La 

Kelly Longo Le- Ri 

Gary Pohlman  Ro -  Z  

Activities Coordinator:  

Ted Hickey 

Guidance Counselors: 

Laurnita McGill A - Fi 

Karen Wilson Fl - La  

Amanda Peters Le - Ri  

Becky Sieve Ro-Z  

Crisis Counselor: 

Becky Taylor 

Resource Officer: 

Officer Kevin DeHart 

F O R T  Z U M W A L T  N O R T H  

H I G H  S C H O O L  
 

3 More Important Pieces of Information  





 
 

FZN SCHOOL CALENDAR 
    

 
NO SCHOOL ï Labor Day............................................................................................................................Monday, September 5 

Hall of Fame Induction Ceremony ................................................................................................................Friday, September 23 

Homecoming Assembly, Game, Dance.............................................................................................Fri. & Sat., September 23, 24 

End of First Quarter............................................................................................................................................Friday, October 14 

FAFSA Workshopé..................................................................................................................................Wednesday, October 19 

Choir Concert ................................................................................................................................................Thursday, October 20  

Mr. FZN .........................................................................................................................................................Thursday, October 27 

NO SCHOOL ï Fall Breakééééééééééééééé.éééé.éééééééééééééééé..Friday, October 28 

Athletic Winter Practices Beginééééééééé.éééééééé... ......................................................Monday, October 31 

NO SCHOOL ï Teacherôs Meetings.............................................................................................................Tuesday, November 8 

PPI Leadership Seminar (SHS)....................................................................................................................Tuesday, November 8 

Sports Conflict Resolution Meeting..........................................................................................................Wednesday, November 9 

Veterans Day..................................................................................................................................................Friday, November 11 

Fall Play..................................................................................................................................Thurs., Fri., & Sat., November 17-19 

NO SCHOOL ï Thanksgiving Breaké..................................................................................Wed., Thurs. & Fri., November 23-25 

Choir Concerté.......................................................................................................................................Wednesday, December 7  

Orchestra Concerté...................................................................................................................................Tuesday, December 13  

Band Concertéééééééééé.é....................................................................................................Thursday, December 15 

Semester Examséééééé.....................................................................................................Wed. & Thurs, December 21, 22 

End of Second Quarter/First Semester......................................................................................................Thursday, December 22 

NO SCHOOL ï Winter Break..................................................................................................................December 23 ï January 4 

Teacher Records Dayééééééééééééééééééééé..éééééééééééé..é...Wednesday, January 4 

First day of Second Semesteréééééééééééééééé...éééééééééééééééééThursday, January 5 

Curriculum Night.............................................................................................................................................Tuesday, January 10 

NO SCHOOL ï Martin Luther Kingôs Birthday.................................................................................................Monday, January 16 

Paint it Pink Gameé...........................................................................................................................................Friday, February 3 

Winter Play..................................................................................................................................Thurs., Fri. & Sat., February 9-11 

College Planning Workshop.....................................................................................................................Wednesday, February 15 

NO SCHOOL ï Professional Developmentéééééééééééééé..ééééé..éééééééé.Friday, February 17 

NO SCHOOL ï Presidentôs Day.....................................................................................................................Monday, February 20 

Orchestra Concertéééééééééééééééééééé...éé..ééééééééé...éééé...Tuesday, February 21 

Athletic Spring Practices Beginé...................................................................................................................Monday, February 27 

Activity Free Nightéééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé.éééé.é..ééMonday, March 6 

Sports Conflict Resolution Meeting......................................................................................................................Tuesday, March 7 

Band Concertééééééééééééééé................................................................................................Thursday, March 9 

End of Third Quarter...........................................................................................................................................Thursday, March 9 

NO SCHOOL ï Records Dayééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..Friday, March 10 

NO SCHOOL ï Spring Break.....................................................................................................................Mon. ï Fri., Mar. 13 - 17 

Meet the Coaches/Sponsors Night...................................................................................................................Thursday, March 23 

Spring Musical.....................................................................................................................................Thurs., Fri., & Sat., April 6-8 

National Honor Society Inductions.......................................................................................................................Tuesday, April 11 

Talent Showééééééééééééééééééééééééééééé..ééééééééé...éééThursday, April 13 

Essence of PPI.....................................................................................................................................................Tuesday, April 18 

Prom....................................................................................................................................................................Saturday, April 22 

Choir Concert ...........................................................................................................................................Thurs. & Fri, April 27, 28  

Senior Awards Nightééééééééééééééééééééééé..é.éééééééééé...é...........Tuesday, May 2  

Orchestra Concert...........................................................................................................................................Wednesday, May 10 

Band Concertééééééééééééééééééééééééé..éééééééééééééééé.Thursday, May 11 

Semester Exams......................................................................................................................................Tues. & Wed, May 23, 24 

End of Fourth Quarter/Second Semester........................................................................................................Wednesday, May 24 

Graduation............................................................................................................................................................Saturday, May 27 




